

## STATE OF CONNECTICUT

## CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051
Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950
E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov
www.ct.gov/csc

## VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

September 9, 2019

Mark Richard Site Development Manager T-Mobile 35 Griffin Road South Bloomfield, CT 06002

RE: **EM-T-MOBILE-101-181105** – T-Mobile notice of intent to modify an existing telecommunications facility located at 50 Devine Street, North Haven, Connecticut.

Dear Mr. Richard:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your letter dated September 3, 2019, submitted on behalf of T-Mobile, requesting an extension of time to submit a notice of completion of construction for the above-referenced exempt modification.

The Council hereby grants an extension of time until November 26, 2020, to submit a notice of completion of construction for the above-referenced exempt modification.

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should T-Mobile need additional time to submit a notice of completion or decides not to proceed with construction.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MAB/IN/lm

T-Mobile USA 35 Griffin Road South Bloomfield, CT 06002

September 3, 2019

Attorney Melanie Bachman Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06501



Dear Attorney Bachman,

The T-Mobile site listed below was approved by the Connecticut Siting Council on November 26, 2018 respectively as an Exempt Modification. Due to budgetary constraints the approved site mentioned herein has not been construction completed to date but T-Mobile fully anticipates construction to be completed within the next one (1) year. Therefore, we are formally requesting an extension to the deadline for the close out requirements for the following;

EM-T-Mobile-101-181105 – 50 Devine Street, North Haven, CT T-Mobile Site #CTNH522A - L700 CMP4 4x2

Please contact Jennifer Dupont at 860-729-8603 with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Mark Richard, Site Development Manager